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NOTIFICATION  

OF  

ANNOUNCEMENT OF UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL RESULTS OF 

NORWEGIAN CRUISE LINE HOLDINGS LTD. FOR THE THREE MONTHS 

ENDED 31 MARCH 2015 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Genting Hong Kong Limited (the “Company”) 

makes this announcement to inform the shareholders of the Company that Norwegian Cruise 

Line Holdings Ltd. (“NCLH”), a 22% associate of the Company and a company listed on 

NASDAQ Global Select Market under the symbol “NCLH”, has issued a news release 

announcing the unaudited consolidated financial information of NCLH as at and for the three 

months ended 31 March 2015 (the “NCLH 1Q2015 Financial Information”) and has 

furnished the same to the United States Securities and Exchange Commission in the morning  

of 7 May 2015 (US time).  The abovementioned news release can be found at 

http://www.nclhltdinvestor.com/releasedetail.cfm?ReleaseID=911555.  

The Company is currently reviewing the NCLH 1Q2015 Financial Information. Further 

announcement containing extract of the NCLH 1Q2015 Financial Information will be made 

by the Company as and when appropriate.  

 

By Order of the Board 

TAN SRI LIM KOK THAY 

Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 

Hong Kong, 7 May 2015 

As at the date of this announcement, the Board comprises two executive directors, namely 

Tan Sri Lim Kok Thay and Mr. Lim Keong Hui and three independent non-executive 

directors, namely Mr. Alan Howard Smith, Mr. Lam Wai Hon, Ambrose and Mr. Justin Tan 

Wah Joo. 
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